ALPINE MASTER GARDENER ASSOCIATION 

   MINUTES OF JANUARY 28, 2009 MEETING
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Call to Order: by Annette Yasin at 6:50 pm
Welcoming Committee: Need a person
Secretary’s Report:   Minutes of the November 19, 2008 meeting, taken by Annette Yasin, were presented by Karen Blewett.  They were approved as read.  
Treasurer’s Report:  Chris Cook presented a proposed Budget for 2009 from the Executive Board.  The final budget will be brought to the February 25th meeting for final approval.  Total assets as of 12/31/08 were $2,927.24.  As of this meeting the AMGA had a check book balance of $3,226.61.  There were no expenses in January.  Randy Goddard moved to accept the report.  Ed Doss supported.  Motion carried. Also Chris took dues payments for 2009.  Some people have not paid their 2008 dues.  She will be contacting them.

A motion was made to have the association pay for the suet feeder supplies for tonight’s meeting.  The cost was $103.14.  Ed Doss moved that the association do this.  Supported by Dee Burau.  Motion carried.

There was discussion about having life memberships, which the association would pay.  Some of the Executive Board will contact other counties to see what they do.  Jeanne Freymuth will contact the state about the state by-laws.

Committee Reports:


Program Committee:  We need a person to fill this position.  The Executive Board will continue to plan for this year.

Web and Volunteer/Education Hours: Lori Hansen reported that she had all hours posted and up to date.  She passed around the attendance sheet for members to sign.  Also she reminded us to check out the website for educational opportunities.


Publicity:  Cynthia Hilling had no report at this time.


Demo Garden:  As the gardens are sleeping, there was not much discussion. There will be sign up sheets brought to the February meeting for those who have not joined to work in a special garden. (Friendship, Butterfly-Hummer, Herb & Perennial)

Refreshments:  Debra Webster is our new chair of this committee.  She passed around a sign up sheet for the year.  

Sunshine:  Connie Czarkowski is our 2009 chair person for this committee.  If you have a need for her send a card, please call her at 732-4680.

Historian:  Jean Brown – would like someone to take over this position.  If anyone is interested please contact her.

Coordinator:  Jeanne Freymuth brought several educational opportunities to the group. She left several copies for members.  Also Lori will have them posted on the web site.  
Jeanne would like to resign from the coordinators position.  She is willing to train the new person.  Please contact her if you are interested. 
Jeanne told us that Ron Smith has moved down state and Lori has transferred his membership.  A new member, Heather Lovell, was introduced.  She will be transferring into our association from Muskegon.
 Old Business:   Spring Plant Sale / Cynthia Hilling selected a few plants for the members to purchase.  She passed a around a sign up sheet and people made their selections.   She will place the order and delivery will be in the spring.
New Business:    Annette Yasin took a phone and E-mail survey with the members in regards to the summer meetings.  Everyone enjoyed the home garden tours.  She shared many of the results that she received.  There was much discussion on what to do for this summer’s schedule.  The Executive Board presented several choices. After a vote cast by the members, it was decided to have June’s meeting at the Demo Garden as a Work Bee, a short meeting and refreshments.  The July and August meetings will be a member’s home for a garden tour, short meeting, and – no speaker.  The four gardens that we are obligated to will be maintained by the individual groups.  We hope for more people to sign up for each garden.
The Executive Board asked for volunteers to help examine and possibly change the AMGA’s 

By-laws.  Marilyn Kaczanowski, Ed Doss, and Cynthia Hilling volunteered.  Annette will set up a future meeting. 
There was conversation on what to do for former members who have passed away.  Several suggestions were stepping stones, a statuary, or plant a scrub or a tree in the Friendship Garden.  Lorraine Blazic suggested that a tree be planted in Lovells for Anne Biernat.  No action was taken.
The Library Series in May was talked about.  Carol Lienerth volunteered to chair this event.  She will contact the Library and get dates as soon as possible.

We need a chair for the Fall Workshop.  If anyone is interested, please contact any of the Executive Board.  (Annette Yasin, Susan Dengler, Chris Cook, Karen Blewett)

Cathy Bradengerg showed us a little of what we’ll be doing at February meeting.  She would like us to bring our own clay pot, bird house or what ever we would like to decorate.  She will supply rocks and jewels.  

There being no further business, Cynthia Hilling moved to adjourn the meeting.  Randy Goddard supported.  Meeting was adjourned.

We then broke for refreshments and Randy Goddard helped members make a suet feeder.

Respectfully submitted,

Karen E Blewett
Karen E. Blewett, Secretary 
